Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting and Budget Hearing – August 22, 2024
The meeting was called to order by President Troy Hilt in the administration office on the above date at 7:00 a.m. with everyone present, except J. W. Milliken.  Delbert Schmidt, Susan Dinkel and Adam Guthmiller were also present.    
Superintendent Penka had the following additions to the agenda:  move Audiences, Adam Guthmiller, to the top of the agenda.  Under New Business add – f)  Kitchen stipend and g) National Honor Society discussion.  Chris Hingst made a motion to approve the agenda with the above mentioned additions; the motion was seconded by Dustin Andrist and carried.
Audiences:  Adam Guthmiller was present to discuss having the school contribute to the purchase of a practice wrestling mat.  Adam explained that the funds have been raised but wanted to check with the school to see if they would participate.
Items on the Consent Calendar were next considered. Following review of these items, Chris Hingst moved, Danielle McAtee seconded, and it carried to approve the consent calendar, including the following items:  1) The minutes of the regular Board meeting on July 11, 2024 and the Special Board meeting held on July 16, 2024  2) The list of bills being paid on direct deposit slips numbering 0719030-0719039, and on checks numbering 12484-12 on BANKWEST in the amount of $40,212.00 and checks numbering 17579-17697 on First National Bank totaling $171,097.93 for a grand total of $211,309.93.  3) The Cash Summary Report , the Grade School Activity Fund Report, and the High School Activity Fund Report--all as of July 31, 2024.  4) The following gift offers were approved: $650 from CCKCF Raw no-more grant for grade school Kleenex; $100 from Bruce and Shirley Swihart for grade school Kleenex; $1,900 from CCKCF “Remember Your Why” for the remodeling of the grade school teachers’ lounge; $5,000 from CCKCF grant towards the purchase of a wrestling mat; $500 from St. Francis Recreation Commission for the purchase of PE equipment. 
There were no committee reports.
There was no old business.
Next under new business, the budget hearing for the 2024-2025 school year was held.  There were no patrons present for the hearings.  Dustin Andrist moved that the budget be adopted as published in the July 24, 2024 edition of the St. Francis Herald; the motion was seconded by Bruce Swihart and carried with a 6 to 0 vote.
Under New Business, the contribution toward the purchase of a new wrestling mat was discussed.  It was noted that $5,000 came from a CCKCF grant and $10,000 had been a donation specifically to go towards the purchase of the mat.  The school will pay the difference of $1,600.00.  Bruce Swihart made a motion to pay $1,600 towards the purchase, seconded by Shawna Blanka and carried. 
There were two contracts brought before the board for signature.
Superintendent Penka recommended the hiring of Kathy Korf as a high school cook.  A motion was made by Chris Hingst, seconded by Danielle McAtee and carried to approve the  contract. 
 Superintendent Penka informed the board that Justin Lohr’s last day with the district is Friday, August 23, 2024.  We are still in need of a Maintenance Director.
A new signature card is needed for the Grade School Activity account at BANKWEST, Susan Dinkel, remaining signatures will be Mark Penka, Traci Neitzel, and Jackie Butler.  A new signature card is also needed at FNB Bank, removing David Morrow and adding Delbert Schmidt, remaining signatures will be Mark Penka, Traci Neitzel and Marilyn Raile.  Shawna made a motion to approve the changes, seconded by Bruce Swihart and carried.
Next, Principal Schmidt reviewed with the board the changes being made to the St. Francis JH – HS Student Handbook. The changes made were to the cell phone, tardy and eligibility policies.  The changes are to take place immediately.   Bruce Swihart made a motion to adopt the changes, seconded by Danielle McAtee and carried.
Next, Superintendent Penka reported that the Food Service Director will be out for several weeks to family health issues, he requested that whoever is asked to keep up with the daily bookkeeping tasks be compensated a stipend of $350.00.  Chris Hingst made a motion to approve the request, seconded by Shawna Blanka and carried.
Next, Superintendent Penka had visited with Morgan Sherlock being the sponsor,  and she would like to see the National Honor Society be implemented in the school.  Danielle McAtee made a motion to approve the request, seconded by Bruce Swihart and carried.
Under miscellaneous items, Superintendent Penka reviewed the current enrollment numbers.  The official student count will be on September 20, 2024.
Sydney Busse requested that the junior high cross country practice be at the same time as other junior high sports practices, during school, last period of the day.  It was the consensus of the board to approve the request.
Superintendent Penka reported that he is going to make a few changes to the teacher sick leave policy.  Ten days sick leave per year up to 30 total; he will omit the part about only three days allowed for staying home with sick children, this will just fall under sick leave.  Also change two personal days and one business day to three personal days allowed per year.
Principal Schmidt went over what he had discussed with the high school teachers about his expectations for the year.  He reported that the year is off to a very good start.
The next Board of Education meeting will be held on Thursday, September 12, 2024, at 7:00 A.M.
At 8:42 a.m., Chris Hingst moved that the meeting adjourn; the motion was seconded by Dustin Andrist and carried.
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